
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  July 9, 2021      
 

RE: Administrative Hearing for 1011 Catherine Street (TC2021-0006) 
 

FROM: Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 

 
On May 12, 2021, a complaint was received regarding the cutting into a tree due to the 

installation of a fence.  An inspection documented that a wood fence was being installed 
along a property line and an avocado tree in the rear corner of the property had been 

abused-cuts were made to the main trunk and branches in order to install framing for 
the fence.  The person on site doing the work gave permission to inspect the tree and 

was informed of the issue and code violation. A business card was left for the property 

owner and subsequently, a meeting with the property owner was held onsite. Further 
research determined that the fence was being installed without a permit and the person 

doing the work was not a licensed contractor. 
 

                          

Photo showing  
fence and tree. 



 

Photo showing tree and fence installation damage. Note that main tree trunk had been 
damaged previously by a storm in the past and branches were regrowth.  



 

Photo showing tree “canopy” and old storm damaged main trunk. 



 

Closer view of fence and tree damage, view 1. 



 

Closer view of fence and tree damage, view 2. 
 



 

Closer view of fence and tree damage, view 3. 
 



 
 

Closer view of fence and tree damage, view 4. 
 



 
 

Photo of tree trunk and completed fence, view 1. 



 

Photo of tree trunk and completed fence, view 2. 



    
 
 
 

 

Above are two photos of tree trunk and completed fence, views 3 and 4. 

Photo of tree 
branch and 
fence. 



 

Photo of tree trunk and completed fence, view 5. 
 



 
 

Photo of tree branches from neighboring property. 
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